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St Ishmael Community Council 

                     Minutes of the Meeting held in Llansaint Welfare Hall 
on 26th July 2022.
PRESENT: 


Cllr A Dalton, Cllr P Stephens, Cllr H Gibbon, Cllr J Batte, Cllr M Jones, Cllr D Afzal and Cllr J Holliday

Also in attendance: Mr Richards, Mrs Richards and Ms Thomas
In the Chair: Cllr A Dalton
1. Apologies for Absence

RESOLVED that apologies for absence be accepted from County Cllr L Davies, Cllr K Low, Cllr E Benham, Cllr S Wyld, Cllr R Bloor and Cllr P Thomas.
2. Declaration of Interests

Cllr A Dalton declared an interest in Agenda item 5.3
3. Public Participation
Mr Richards, Mrs Richards and Ms Thomas attended the meeting to discuss Agenda Item 5.6, regarding the yellow lines on the Portway. The Clerk explained that a response had been sent to the correspondence based on the reply received from CCC Traffic Management. Concerns were raised by Mr Richards that the yellow lines placed on the Port Hill had made the situation more dangerous and that correct procedures had not been followed by the County Council. The Community Council explained that further discussion would take place with the County Council in a meeting on the 5th August, the Clerk agreed to keep in touch with any updates on the situation. 
Mr Richards, Mrs Richards and Ms Thomas left the meeting after the discussion concluded. 
4. Minutes

RESOLVED to confirm and sign minutes of the meeting held on the 21st June 2022 – proposed by Cllr J Batte and seconded by Cllr H Gibbon.
5. Matters Arising

5.1 The Clerk updated the Council on the Ferryside Village Hall Extraordinary General Meeting on the 28th June, it had been agreed at the meeting that a sub-committee would be set up to try and establish a new committee by advertising on social media. Cllr J Batte informed the Council that in a meeting on the 25th July, a new committee had been established and they would meet again in August 2022. 
5.2 The Clerk updated the Council that contact had been made with the Baptist Union and that a full survey would be carried out in due course.
5.3 The Clerk updated the Council that the Letting Agreement with Ferryside AFC had been drafted with Cllr J Batte, due to concerns raised with the rope fencing, a Risk Assessment had been carried out by Mr P Buckley for a cost of £20.00. Mr Buckley had advised that the fencing was unsuitable and said that temporary wooden posts should be used during match time only. The agreement was amended accordingly and had now been issued to Ferryside AFC and signed. Mr Buckley had also suggested additional dog signage and defibrillator signage, the Clerk was asked to consider the best way of providing these. Cllr A Dalton declared an interest in this item. 
5.4  The Clerk updated the Council that Palms Landscaping Ltd had provided a quote of £80.00 per application to treat the Japanese Knotweed and Himalayan balsam. 2/3 applications would be necessary. Palms had also provided a quote of £120.00 for cutting back the hedgerow adjacent to Carmarthen Road that was growing into the pavement. Cllr J Batte proposed that the quotes be accepted, this was seconded by Alicia Dalton.  It was resolved that this work should be carried out as soon as possible. 
5.5  The Clerk updated the Council on a request from a member of the public to provide lamppost topper Christmas lights in Llansaint, having received advice from Kidwelly Town Council, the Clerk had contacted Blachere Illuminations. Reconditioned lamppost toppers were available from between £250 - £350 but would all need individual timers and would need to be taken up and down every year. The Council felt that this was an expensive option. It was resolved that the Clerk contact RT Electrics to establish the cost of having colourful lights for the Christmas tree. 
5.6 The Clerk updated the Council on the response received from CCC on the questions raised by Mr Richards in relation to the yellow lines on the Portway. It was resolved that Cllr A Dalton, Cllr P Stephens, Cllr D Afzal, Cllr J Holliday and the Clerk would attend the onsite meeting on the 5th August. Also discussed at Agenda item 3. 
6. To receive items of correspondence
1. Carmarthen Area Committee 23.6.22


OVW

Noted

2. Hello and welcome from the Local Places for Nature officer!









OVW

Noted

3. #WalesNatureWeek




OVW

Noted

4. TEMPORARY ROAD CLOSURE – C2121 LLANSAINT










OVW

Noted

5. Shaping Wales' Future




OVW

Noted

6. PACP-053 Police and Crime Panel Annual report
DPP

Noted

7. Independent Remuneration Panel for Wales - Community and Town Councils – statement of payment pro forma

IRP

Noted

8. Llansaint Welfare Hall




A Davies
Noted

9. Carmarthenshire Nature Notes


OVW

Noted

10. Assets Collaboration Programme Wales Phase 3 (ACPW3) Grant Scheme







OVW

Noted

11. Emergency Road Closure St Ishmael


CCC

Noted

12. Age Matters Summer Newsletter 


OVW

Noted

13. White Lion, Ferryside- Spraying of weeds

M Jones
Noted

14. JUNE/JULY TRAINING DATES


OVW

Noted

15. Invoice INV-7013 Receipt



SLPW

Noted

16. Planning Applications 20.06.2022 - 24.06.2022
OVW

Noted

17. Carmarthenshire Community Centres Network
CAVS

Noted

18. Installation of Double Yellow Lines at the Portway, Ferryside









K Richards
Noted

19. Planning Applications 27.06.2022 - 01.07.2022
CCC

Noted

20. EMERGENCY ROAD CLOSURE - U2213 FERRYSIDE FW: Morrison Water Services - The Ferns, Holcwm, Ferryside, SA17 5RS - 95921603 (OneNetwork129489376)



OVW

Noted

21. Summer holiday activities in Ferryside

CCC

Noted

22. Carnival Letter





FSSC

Noted

23. Revised Carmarthenshire Local Development Plan (LDP) 2018-2033








EED 

Noted

24. Sustainable Steps Wales: Action Grants

OVW

Noted

25. Community Ownership Fund



OVW

Noted

26. Community Halls Funding Opportunities

CAVS

Noted

27. Three Rivers Fishery




WG

Noted

28. Double Yellow Lines on the Portway


E Davies
The Clerk read the letter to the Council and explained that this had been referred to Carmarthenshire County Council. It was resolved that these issues be raised with the County Council in the meeting on the 5th August. 

7. To Approve the following Accounts for payment 
FSEG – monthly electricity standing charge - £10.00
Julie Rees – Monthly June salary plus additional 8 hours due to the CiLCA course - £635.00
Julie Rees – Monthly July salary - £533.40

Julie Rees – June and July Travelling expenses - £58.32
Julie Rees – June and July General expenses – GROSS £117.70 VAT £4.54 NET £113.16
Piers Tillotson – Handyman 18 hours - £360.00*
Nigel Sheldon, Wrenvale – monthly bridleway cut – NET £150 VAT £30 GROSS £180
Ferryside Social and Welfare Association – Office Rental April to July 2022 - £200.00

Ferryside Social and Welfare Association – Rental of Hall for meeting and Jubilee event - £70.00

Peter Buckley – 8 playground inspections and risk assessment between March and June 2022 - £140.00
Reach Publication Services Limited – Classic Club Carmarthen Journal Article – NET £135.00, VAT £27.00, GROSS £162.00

Hayhurst Property Contracting Ltd – replacement of 2 x benches in the play area – NET £350.00, VAT £70.00, GROSS £420.00
Ferryside Social and Welfare Association Rental of hall in 2021 for 6 meetings - £120.00

Calon Hearts – Defibrillator pads and postage - £160.00 (Agreed at Agenda Item 14)

*The Clerk informed the Council that the handyman had requested a raise in the monthly rate of payment from £18.00 to £20.00 per hour. Following a discussion, Cllr J Batte proposed that the handyman be paid £20 per hour, this was seconded by Cllr D Afzal. 6 Members were in favour and 1 was against the pay rise. 
It was resolved the pay rise be granted but that the Clerk should inform the handyman that the next pay review would take place by the Council in July 2023.  

It was agreed that the Clerk could claim for June and July payments due to the 42 hours for July having already been worked due to excess hours, all payments were proposed for payment by Cllr J Batte and this was seconded by Cllr D Afzal. All in agreement, cheques were duly signed. 
8. Training Requirements

The Clerk presented the draft form for identifying the training requirements of the Council, it was agreed that the form be completed by the Members and returned to the Clerk. 
It was noted that many members had already attended courses in the past month, and this should be noted on the form. 
9. Wellbeing Report

The Clerk presented the updated Wellbeing Report for the Council’s consideration, following a discussion this was proposed for approval by Cllr J Batte and seconded by Cllr Dawn Afzal.

It was resolved that the report be submitted by the Clerk. 

10. Ferryside Play Area Safety Report

The Clerk updated the Council on the safety report from Mr Buckley who had raised concern regarding the cutting / fraying of 3 of the 4 ropes holding the basket swing. It was believed that this must be an act of vandalism. Following advice from Mr J Widdas of Urban Leisure, the basket swing had been taken down and stored until new support ropes could be sourced.

Cllr J Batte updated the Council that on meeting Mr Widdas regarding work being carried out in the park, Mr Widdas had told Cllr Batte that work may be required on the dolphin see-saw and the timbers on the Multi Play Jnr in the future. 

It was resolved that the Clerk report the vandalism to Dyfed Powys Police and contact the insurance company.   

11. Data Protection Policy

The Clerk presented the Data Protection Policy for review, following a discussion, Cllr J Batte proposed the approval of the policy, this was seconded by Cllr D Afzal. 
12. Investment Strategy 2022 – 2023

The Clerk presented the Investment Strategy for 2022-2023, following a discussion, Cllr J Batte proposed the approval of the Investment Strategy, this was seconded by Cllr D Afzal. 

13. Quarterly Budget Report

The Clerk presented the Quarterly Budget Report to the Council, following discussion it was agreed that funds would be moved from General Expenditure, Admin and Amenity Maintenance to increase Staffing by £900.00 and Parks, Footpaths and Open Spaces by £200.00. 

The Quarterly Budget was proposed for approval by Cllr J Batte and seconded by Cllr D Afzal. 
14. Llansaint Defibrillator Pads

The Clerk updated the Council that the pads in the Llansaint defibrillator needed to be replaced before the 12th September 2022. Calon Hearts Screening Team had requested a donation of £156.00 for replacement pads plus £4.00 for postage and packaging. 

It was proposed by Cllr J Batte that the defibrillator pads be ordered and a cheque of £160.00 be authorised for Calon Hearts, this was seconded by Cllr A Dalton. All in agreement. 

It was resolved that the Clerk order the pads and request a receipt be signed to acknowledge payment. 

15. Any Other Business

15.1 Cllr M Jones raised the issue of bins being emptied sporadically in Ferryside and bins having gone missing from the square. The Clerk agreed to raise this with CCC.
15.2 Cllr M Jones explained to the Council the importance of the land adjacent to the Cliff Path and it was agreed that the Clerk investigate the recent information that some of this area had been leased to householders.

15.3 Cllr M Jones brought to the attention of the Council the process for claiming Section 106 monies.
15.4 Cllr M Jones had received information from a member of the public regarding a scheme run by Network Rail to improve the appearance of places on their route. Cllr Jones would ask Mr Francis to contact the Clerk with more information.

15.5 Cllr Jones asked the Clerk to investigate with the insurance company if they had anything within their cover that would act to indemnify Councillors.

15.6 Cllr P Stephens informed the Council that he had arranged a meeting with FSEG and would report back to the Council in due course.
15.7 Cllr P Stephens asked if the area of the Fisherman Statue could be cleared as plants were overgrowing the signage. The Clerk agreed to raise this with the handyman.
15.8 Cllr J Batte asked the Clerk to chase up the County Council on the work on the kerbs required around the Fisherman Statue.

15.9 Cllr A Dalton asked if the path behind the White Lion could be cleared by the handyman. The Clerk agreed to raise this with the handyman.
15.10  Cllr A Dalton had received complaints from Ferryside AFC that children were on the football pitch, it was agreed that the Community Council could not stop people using the community field. 

15.11  Cllr A Dalton asked the Clerk to chase up a response from the County Council on the request to replace a Memorial bench on the Cliff Path.

15.12  Cllr M Jones asked that the Clerk arrange a meeting with the Chair and County Councillors Lewis Davies and Crish Davies to discuss meeting attendance.  
It was agreed that the next meeting would held at Ferryside Village Hall on the 6th September. 
There being no other business, the meeting closed at 20:45pm.
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